Lownde County Library Board

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the appointment. Mr. Pritchard stated Mr. Dwayne
Johnson has expressed interest in filling the seat previously held by Mr. Barry Barr. Vice Chairman
Marshall nominated Mr. Johnson for appointment. There being no other nominations, Mr. Johnson
was appointed by acclamation.

PUBLIC HEARING

Abandonment of Unopened Right of Way - Hart Road

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated the required determination
was previously made by the Commission, adding the request has been appropriately advertised and
remains ready for consideration. No one spoke for or against the request. Commissioner Orenstein
made a motion to abandon the unopened right of way as presented, Commissioner Wisenbaker
second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REZ-2020-03 Wetherington Property, Val Del Rd. R-A to P-D, County Water and Sewer, ~72.54
acres Districts 2 and 5

Planning Representative, Molly Stevenson, presented the item. Mrs. Stevenson stated the applicant
would like to rezone for the purpose of developing 214 lots. Mrs. Stevenson further stated the
Planning Commission recommended approval and there were no objectionable comments from the
TRC. No one spoke against the request. Mr. Jack Langdale, 701 N Patterson Street, spoke in favor
of the request on behalf of the applicant. Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to approve the
request as presented, Commissioner Griner second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Solicitor-General's Office 2020 VAWA Grant Award Activation

Chairman Slaughter presented the item stating the Commission heard from the Solicitor during the
work session. Commissioner Evans made a motion to approve the grant as presented to include the
$19,167.00, cash match as required, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one
opposed. Motion carried.

Accept Gaines Lane Quit-Claim Deeds and add into the County Road Inventory for
Maintenance

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated the required deeds have
been received, adding staff is seeking further direction from the Commission. Commissioner Evans
made a motion to proceed as outlined in the county's ordinances, Vice Chairman Marshall second.
County Manager, Joe Pritchard, stated staff will move forward with the next items required by the
process in order to follow up with the Commission. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.



